
NO EXCUSES! 
Mark your calendars! Last chance 
this century! Cowichan Campus 
faculty/staff "No Excuses" Christmas 
party. Saturday, December 4, 
1999, 7:00 p.m. at the Maple Bay 
Rowing Club. 

Bring along a small plate of appies 
or finger food and a tacky gift for 
the exchange. Look around the 
house for a truly tacky item, wrap it 
up, and bring it along! 

Tickets are only $5 per person, best 
deal in town! Please purchase tick
ets from Janeane in reception. See 
you there, HO HO HO! 

CHRISTMAS WIND-UP 
There will be a pre-Christmas holi
day staff gathering .... 

3:30 - 5:00 p.m. 
Friday, December 17 
Staff Room 

Appies and non-alcoholic 
beverages will be provided. 
Drop-in and wish your co

workers a Happy Holi
day Season! 

• 
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NANAIMO 
CHRISTMAS PARTY 
The faculty/staff Christmas dinner/ 
dance will take place on Friday, 
December 3, 1999-Malaspina 
University-College Nanaimo Cafe
teria - Reception 6:30 p.m. Tickets 
are only $20 per person for a won
derful buffet and great music. Call 
me (8711) or e-mail for reserva
tions. 
-Diane Deyotte, Executive Assistant 
to the President, Malaspina 
University-College 

COWICHAN DIRECTORY 
Just a reminder that you can print 
your own copies of the completely 
up-to-date to the minute Campus 
Phone Directory from the read
only file: 
T: \1 nfoServices\Camp Di rect.xls 
-Janeane MacGillivray 

ACCESS PROGRAMS 
Margaret MacDonald is acting as 
Coordinator of Access Programs
Employability Skills Program - in 
Donna Wilson's place starting 
September 1999 and until June 
2000. 

EVENING HOURS 
Tracy will no longer provide 
evening support beginning Decem
ber 15th as evening activity after 
this time is minimal. Saturday, De
cember 11 th will be her last Satur
day until the New Year. 
-Marion Knost 

CAMPUS CLOSURE 
The campus will be closing at 2 
p.m. on Friday, December 24, 
1999 for the Christmas break. The 
campus will re-open on Tuesday, 
January 4, 2000 at 8:30 a.m. for 
regular campus hours. 

Have a safe and happy holiday! 

READING CENTRE 
So what are they doing over there 
on Jubilee Street anyway? 

Reading, writing, math, leadership 
skills, making videos, setting up a 
structure, getting a kitchen going, 
applying for grants, art ... 

The Fundamentals (literacy) Pro
gram moved to a storefront on Ju
bilee Street in September. Now 
into our tenth week and still count
ing, instructors Christina Patterson 
and Kate Nonesuch are coming up 
for air. We love being over here. 

Students seem to "own" the place 
more. We are working on figuring 
out a structure and have been 
studying Pecket Well College in 
England, a College that teaches 
ABE and is totally owned by the 
students. They get the grants, raise 
the money and spend it, plan the 
programs, hire the staff, produce 
the publicity, etc. We're not going 
that far, yet. 

Malaspina University-College 



People come in off the street to ask 
us what we are doing, or to find 
out where to get a book they saw 
in our window, or to join the class. 
At first the students wanted the 
blinds drawn so people walking by 
couldn't see them. Now they just 
wave. 

A big thank you to everyone on 
campus who has supported our 
new venture--and that is practically 
every department--Physical Plant, 
Administration, Student Services, 
Volunteer Programs, Credit Pro
grams, Information Services, Li
brary, Computer Services, Learn ing 
Connections, Registration, Book 
Store and Developmental Educa
tion. If you work in 
any of those depart
ments, thank you. 
We asked for every
thing to be done 
differently on very 
short notice, and 
you came through! 

Many people gave generous dona
tions of mugs, dishes, cutlery and a 
fridge and a stove. Thanks to them, 
we have a kitchen that produces 
coffee and snacks, and will soon 
produce lunch. Nearly all of our 
students live below the poverty 
line, so having toast and peanut 
butter here, before starting the aca
demic work, really helps. Now if 
only we could figure out how to 
get the dishes done smoothly. 
-Kate Nonesuch 

CAREER CENTRE 
The career resource centre's open
ing on Thursday, Nov. 25 was well 
attended by staff and students -- at 
one point there were 12 people in 
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the room at the same time! The 
unanimous response from both 
staff and students regarding a name 
/acronym for this resource was 
GOALS (Gaining Occupational 
Awareness Leads to Success), so we 
will likely be including this in some 
way on the sign age, and on litera
ture. 

There is a strong correlation be
tween students achieving success 
and satisfaction in university
college courses and having an 
identified career direction. The 
new career resource service at our 
campus provides assistance to stu
dents in a number of ways, includ
ing making transitions to further 
education, making transitions to 
the workforce. 

Resources include: a computer ter
minal, a small library of resource 
books and materials, and resource 
staff. A Cowichan Campus Career 
Web Page is under construction so 
students will be able to log on and 
access a site targeted to the needs 
of Cowichan Campus students, the 
Cowichan/ Vancouver Island re
gions, and the BC, Canadian, and 
Global Career scenes. 
-Donna Kurulak 

WELCOME 
Tanis Dagert joins the Community 
Education/Learning Connections 
team as a term Administrative Co
ordinator three days a week until 
April 2000. Tanis has a solid back
ground in Community 
Development and Community Ed
ucation, a Bachelors degree in 
Communications and is a Candi
date for an MA from james Cook 
University, Australia. She has a 
passion for CE that I know the 

Department and the campus will 
benefit from. 
Please give the usual warm 
Cowichan welcome to Tanis who 
starts Wed. Dec. 1, local 3520. 
-Cheryl Galloway 

DROPIN 
Credit Programs invites all staff and 
faculty to drop by for our Christmas 
Open House on Wednesday, De
cember 8 between 1 0 am - 11 am 
for coffee and goodies. 
-Maureen McGillivray 

LIBRARY 
The Library has recently acquired 
blanket Public Performance li
censes from the two largest copy
right holders in Canada (covering 
about 90% of the films available on 
video) which allow us to show any 
feature film in the classroom with
out having to purchase a specific li
cense for that showing. Titles need 
to be checked against the license to 
make sure they are covered and 
the show dates need to be reported 
so please phone jennifer in Video 
Services, local 2233 with any ques
tions or comments. 
-jennifer Franklin 
Video Services 
Malaspina University-College 
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